
 

 

 

29th April 2022 

 

Dear Stantonbury families 

 

At Stantonbury School we use information about your child in several different ways, 
and we would like your consent for some of the ways we use this personal data. I have 
set these out in more detail below.  

If you are not happy for us to use information in the ways I have listed below, that is no 
problem – we will accommodate your preferences. 

Similarly, if you change your mind at any time, you can let us know by emailing 
enquiries@stantonbury-tove.org.uk or by calling the school on 01908 324400. 

A printed copy of this form will be handed out to the students in their tutorial session 
tomorrow. 

Please contact enquiries@stantonbury-tove.org.uk  if you have any other questions. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 
Ben Wilson 
Associate Principal 

 

 

mailto:enquiries@stantonbury-tove.org.uk
mailto:enquiries@stantonbury-tove.org.uk

